Great Snoring Parish Council


Clerk  Joanna Otte, Little Manor, Thursford Road, Little Snoring, NR21 0JN  
tel: 01328 822366 email: greatsnoringpc@googlemail.com 
Present: J Lockhart, S Pannell - Chairman, H Seekings - Vice-Chairman, J Taylor, Vanessa Thompson
and one member of the public
Annual Meeting of Great Snoring Parish Council 
on Thursday 12 May 2016 at 7.00pm in the Social Club
MINUTES
Welcome 
1. Sue Pannell was re-elected Chairman for the year.
	proposed
	JL
	seconded
	HS
	vote
	all


· The new Chairman completed a declaration of office form.
· All members completed a declaration of office form including the reference to the Code of Conduct.
2. Hazel Seekings was re-elected Vice-Chairman.
	proposed
	JL
	seconded
	JT
	vote
	all


3. Vanessa Thompson was co-opted to fill the casual vacancy
· She completed a declaration of office form.
4. Policies to note / review
· Standing Orders - last reviewed March 2016
· Code of Conduct - adopted 2012
· Financial Regulations - last reviewed January 2014
· Annual Financial Risk Assessment - updated May 2016
5. Allocation of responsibilities 
· Pest control: David Perowne
· Allotments: Jon Taylor, David Perowne
· Structures: seats, notice board, village sign, kiosk, etc. Vanessa Thompson
· Environment: Gurney’s Ground, footpaths etc: Jan Lockhart, Hazel Seekings

· Planning: Sue Pannell, Hazel Seekings, Vanessa Thompson

· Parish Clock: Jon Taylor

· IT: Geoff Peabody

· Newsletter: Sue Pannell

· Internal account checker: Hazel Seekings
· Internal Auditor: Stafford Snell
6. Apologies from G Peabody (holiday) and D Perowne (business), T FitzPatrick (District Councillor), M Strong (County Councillor), PCSO J Robotham were accepted.
7. Declarations of pecuniary interest by the Councillors in any of the items listed below.
8. Minutes of the previous Meeting – 10 March, were approved and signed as a true record.
9. Matters arising: Progress on items from previous meetings for information or reminders only. Items not on this agenda requiring decisions will be placed on the agenda for the next meeting. 
· To note that the Faculty for the work on the Parish Church has come through.
· To note that a donation was received from a previous tenant to clear debris on the allotment. 
10. The Meeting was temporarily closed for Parishioners to express any concerns they have and for reports from the District and County Councillors and the PCSO.
· To note that the County Councillor set a report via email which was circulated
· No crimes record by the Police.
The Chairman re-opened the meeting.
11. Development – update: 
Feedback from the Walsingham Estate: the sites identified during the walk round had problems for development either do to with planning policy or highways policy. No further progress.
12. Environment 

· Tree on the knoll
· To note that the Landscape Officer would be willing to reconsider the need to replace the tree on the village sign knoll if an alternative tree were planted at a different location. It was agreed to ask the Landscape Officer if it would be acceptable to plant an avenue of red hawthorn in the churchyard with the existing ones. If this was acceptable a faculty would be required from the Church. It was suggested that villagers etc might like to make donations to dedicate a tree.
· Litter pick
· To note that litter picking equipment, supplied FOC by CPRE to groups who regularly carry out litter picks and complete an annual report
· The recent litter pick was a great success with 7 people collecting about 40lbs of rubbish. Apart from Thursford Road all routes out of the village were covered. Another litter pick will be arranged in the autumn. Thank you to all who took part.
· Peacocks
· To note that an aviary has been built for the peacocks.
· Working group: nothing organised as yet.
· Jan Lockhart will monitor dog bins and report missed collections and / or overflowing bins to the Clerk to forward to Scooper Dooper.
· The Clerk was asked to contact the Walsingham Estate about the state of the buildings at Top Farm and to request a time scale for when the repairs / rebuilding will take place as it is a particular eyesore in the village, a conservation area.

13. Highways: 
· Update: Culverts on Fakenham Road (not NCC owned) - D Perowne spoke to the Highways engineer and it was established that the problem was a blocked drainage pipe from a gully which will be cleared.
· Items to report:
· pothole near the bridge

· raised iron works in The Street

14. Street furniture
· The Clerk was asked to request that Royal Mail repaint the letter box.

15. Allotments
· Gathering with allotment holders had a pleasing turnout. Thanks to Helen Perowne for providing refreshments. The problem with the rats appeared to be under control. There was a request for water on the allotment, however this is too costly to install and manage – the cost of the rent would have to be increased dramatically.
· Clearing: Kenny White’s family is making arrangements to clear his allotment on Sunday 19 June. They would be grateful of any help. David Perowne will provide a trailer.
· Ruts: still need to be filled.
· Take up: two allotment holders have had to stop: one has been handed over to new tenant, and a tenant for Kenny’s allotment was agreed some years ago.
· Mark out: to be arranged as soon as possible.
· To note that people including children are still going on the allotments even though the signs have been put up asking people to keep to the main track. The Clerk was asked to draft a letter.
16. Planning
· To consider proposals from NNDC: none.
· To note decisions made by NNDC
1 Fakenham Road ref: PF/16/0101: erection of single storey extension to side and rear of dwelling. Approved (decision dated 10 March 2016).
17. Accounts and Annual Return
· The accounts, which had been checked by Hazel Seekings, were approved and signed. 

· To approve and sign audit form including annual governance statement. 

· The Annual Governance Statement was approved - see attached explanation of the annual governance statement and how the Parish Council meets its obligations.
· Annual Account statement was approved.
· The Internal Auditor, Stafford Snell states that ‘I have carried out the Internal Audit of Great Snoring Parish Council’s Accounts as required under the Accounts and Audit (England) Regulations (S1 2001/8.17). The accounts are as usual well-kept and all other documentation is in order, consequently there are no points I wish to raise with the Parish Council.’ 
18. Financial business
· To note receipts since previous statement: NNDC (Surveyor’s Allotment rent) £1.50.
· To note regular payments since previous statement:
	Salary and on costs 
	SOs
	144.23

	Scooper Dooper (dog waste collection)
	SO
	7.92


· The bank statements were confirmed with balances as at 18 April 2016: 
Current account: £903.23; Savings account: £2,934.24
To note transfer of £1,000 from savings account to current account on 4 May 2016
· The following payments were approved:
	
	Cheque no
	

	J Otte (expenses)
	100229
	34.80

	Rodent Services (East Anglia) Ltd (quarterly service charge)
	100231
	72.00

	Norfolk Association of Local Councils (annual subs)
	100232
	82.22

	Stafford Snell (internal audit) 
	100233
	15.00

	Came and Company (insurance premium)
	100234
	276.49

	Social Club (hire of room x 2) (chq no 100230 not used)
	100235
	30.00

	total
	
	£ 520.51


· To note statement of accounts compared to budget (to date)
· To note that the employer’s contribution to the pension has increased 0.5% to 21%. The monthly standing order payment to Norfolk Pension Fund has been updated.
19. IT: Broadband at The Club
· It was noted that The Club had cancelled the broadband contract with BT. The Club would allow the Parish Council to set up and pay for a broadband contract for use in the Club and would allow the storage and use of the computer free of charge but any events e.g. for computer training would have to be booked and paid for. It was agreed to discuss this at the next meeting.
20. Parish Council: 

· Annual Parish Meeting on Saturday 21 May at 3 pm in The Club. Positive response from groups to provide short reports, followed by refreshments. Flyers to be delivered to all households.
· The PCC would like to arrange something e.g. a tea party and entertainment to mark the Queen’s 90th Birthday.
21. Communicating with the village

22. Reports from parish councillors
· Fakenham Dementia Friendly Project at the Race Course on 26 May - Jan Lockhart to attend.
· The Chairman circulated a list of the Listed Buildings in the village
· To note that Four Winds had been sold.
23. Communication from members of the public
24. Correspondence: mail circulated as usual

25. Any other business for report or placing on the agenda for the next Meeting.
· Village website

· Broadband at The Club 

26. To confirm the date of the next meeting at 7 pm in the Social Club Thursday 14 July 2016
Meeting closed at 9.15 pm
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Signed: …………………............................



Date………………..


Chairman
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